
   

St. Elizabeth’s Episcopal Church Sudbury, Massachusetts Summer 2011 

       
 

 

 

Hello St Elizabethõs, 

 

I   want to thank all of you for your kind words, 

gifts and prayers as I end my time here as the 

assistant rector. I am honored to have been part 

of your community for these past two and half 

years.  As I am packing up and saying goodbye, many 

great memories come to mind. I want to share one of 

them that happened when I first came to St. Elizabethõs 

during one of the first 8 a.m. services where I served as 

celebrant. After I announced the offertory hymn, I turned 

around to go behind the altar. At that point, I tripped and 

fell down the altar steps! As I rose in embarrassment, 

these thoughts ran through my mind: hey, that was not 

so bad, falling flat on your face in front of the altaréthis 

feels more natural than I thought it would. After all, 

Christians have been doing this in prayer for centuries!  

 

After I got on my feet, I shared some of these thoughts 

and we all laughed and continued with the service. If I 

learned anything from this fall, it is that things must go 

on. If falling off the altar is humbling, leaving is also 

humbling for I realize that things will go on quite well 

without me. And this is a good thing. And in many ways, 

although parting is sad, it also feels natural. While we are 

serving a parish, we assistants are also learning a great 

deal from the parish. It is the natural state of many newly 

ordained assistants to come for a short time to learn with 

the intent of serving and learning in another faith 

community.  

 

So when I came two years ago, I always knew that I 

would be leaving. To maximize my short time here, when 

I first came to St. Eõs I spoke with two former 

seminarians/assistants to get a better sense of what I 

would be experiencing as an assistant rector. Both of the 

seminarians/assistants expressed how wonderful time 

they had at St Eõs; how much they learned from Barbara 

and how much they learned from ministering along side  

the parishioners.  

 

And they were right; being at St 

Elizabethõs has been a great 

experience. But while it is 

humbling to know that things 

will go on without me, itõs also 

humbling to know how much I 

have learned and how much of 

St Eõs Iõm taking with me. As I 

prepare for my next call, I see 

how much I have been formed 

as a Christian and a priest at this parish in ways too 

numerous to mention. And I am sure in the future I will 

find myself thinking thoughts such as, what would 

Barbara do? Or what would the St. Eõs wardens say to 

this? What would the St Eõs treasurer think about this? 

Will the children like these learning and faith -expanding 

opportunities? Well, if you hear of another film series on 

Anglican Origins or conversation on comparing the 

sacred text of scientists and Biblical Scholars, you will 

know these ideas were born, shaped and refined in your 

parish.  

 

Now, as I move on, I feel ready and humbly grateful to 

have spent this time in preparation and discernment with 

all of you. You are not only a great parish and 

community; you are a great school of church and a 

blessing to Sudbury and its surrounding towns. I will 

miss youéwords cannot express my gratitude; thank 

you for everything, the wisdom and the fun. God Bless 

you all.  

 

The Rev. Valerie Bailey Fischer  

Assistant Rector 

òé being at St 

Elizabethõs has been a 

great experience. But 

while it is humbling to 

know that things will go 

on without me, itõs also 
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much I have learned and 

how much of St Eõs Iõm 

taking with me.ó  
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Dear People of God at St. Mark's, 

  

It is with great joy that we, your Wardens and Vestry, announce that on June 8, 2011, the 

Rev. Valerie Bailey Fischer  accepted the call to become St. Mark's seventh Rector. 

  

The Rev. Bailey Fischer has met with the Canon to the Ordinary, the Rev. Canon Greg Jacobs 

and the Rt. Rev. Mark Beckwith, Bishop of Newark.  They are enthusiastic about the gifts she 

will bring to both St. Mark's and the diocese.  

  

The Rev. Bailey Fischer earned her S.T.M. (Master of Sacred Theology) from the Boston 

University School of Theology in 2009 and her M.Div. (Master of Divinity) from Union 

Theological Seminary in 2004. She completed her undergraduate studies at Penn State 

University in 1988.   

  

She was ordained Deacon in June 2007 and ordained Priest in January 2008. She served as 

Assistant Rector at Church of the Holy Spirit in Wayland, Massachusetts from June 2007 to 

May 2008 and as Assistant Rector at St. Elizabeth's Church in Sudbury, Massachusetts from 

January 2009 to July 2011.  

  

Her ministry interests and background are wide -ranging and include a focus on spiritual 

formation with particular attention to ministry with young adults.  

  

The Rev. Bailey Fischer will begin her ministry with us the week of August 15 th. She will 

celebrate her first Eucharist as St. Mark's Rector on Sunday, August 21st. She has graciously 

offered to participate in our upcoming annual Leadership Workshop in advance of her 

formal start date to help us plan for the new program year. Join us on Sunday, August 21 st to 

warmly welcome our new Rector along with her husband Robert  and their daughter 

Maggie . 

  

Thanks be to God for the work of our Profile and Search Committees  and for this new era of 

ministry for St. Mark's. Please keep St. Mark's in your prayers in this joyous time and 

consider making a special donation as we enter this new season of hope and expectation. 

  

Sincerely yours, 

  

The Wardens and Vestry of St. Mark's  
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 From Our  Rector   
 by The Rev. Barbara Williamson 

July 24 th   was Valerie Bailey Fischerõs final Sunday with us as Assistant Rector and we are sorry to see her go. 
Valerie has brought many gifts to St. Eõs, and we have been blessed by her presence among us.  

 

Valerie helped to initiate a number of small groups including the Parentsõ Play Group on Friday mornings (currently 

suspended pending a new crop of parents with infants and toddlers in the fall), the Professional Parentsõ Group, the 

Womenõs Lunch Group, and the Sacred Text conversation group. She helped to recruit members of the Pastoral Care 

Team, worked with the adult leaders of the Acolytes, and worked closely with the leaders of Catechesis of the Good 

Shepherd. She helped to initiate our first Open House for prospective parishioners last fall. She worked with the J2A 

group, helping Jay Holdman with confirmation preparation, and was an adult leader on the J2A pilgrimage. She 

contributed significantly to Vestry meetings offering both insight and inspiration. She made enormous strides in leading 

worship and preaching over the course of her two and a half years with us.  
 

As you can see from the adjacent announcement, Valerie has been called as Rector of St. Markõs in Teaneck, New Jersey, 

and will start there in mid -August. Thankful for Valerieõs time with us, we send her to her new congregation with our 

blessing and prayers that God will make the best possible use of their collective gifts for their great good and Godõs 

greater glory.  
 

On a different topic, the time for my second sabbatical is approaching. As you may or may not know, St. Elizabethõs 

observes the diocesan protocol which provides for sabbatical for settled parochial clergy every five years. My first 

sabbatical was divided between the summer of 2005 and the winter of 2006, following my first seven years as rector. In 

2012, I will be away from February 12 through May 28th.  I am already in conversation with candidates to serve 

temporarily in my place. All the necessary pieces will be in place to assure the smooth operation of the parish while I am 

gone.  
 

My first sabbatical was overly ambitious. I completed the Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius in the 30 -day silent retreat. I 

kayaked with my family off of Vancouver Island. I spent five weeks in Brazil in an immersion program studying 

Portuguese, and spent Holy Week on retreat at Emery House in West Newbury. That was a good rich experience, but 

this next sabbatical will be much less dramatic and attend, yes to the needs of my soul, but also to the needs of my heart, 

and that is connection with family.  
 

One of the realities of clergy life besides being on call 24/7 is that we work every weekend, save the four weekends we 

get for vacation. The world my family and friends live in gets weekends off. Inevitably they want to visit on or be visited 

on weekends. Since my closest family member lives 700 miles away with the rest ranging from 1100 to 2200 miles away, 

visits are few and far between. Moreover, I treasure time with my 86 year old mother with whom I speak every week but 

see only once or twice a year.  It is my goal on sabbatical to visit all of Peterõs and my family members in their homes in 

Boones Mill, VA; Winter Park, FL; Jackson, MS; Ft. Worth, Austin, and Houston, TX; Ojo Caliente, NM; Kansas City, 

MO; and Milwaukee and Oshkosh, WI.  In addition, when Peter and I are in my home state of Florida, we hope to spend 

some time in the Keys, as I did as a child, to snorkel and kayak.  I will also look forward to time at home to catch up on 

the pile of projects that await my attention. And I will once again spend Holy Week at SSJE.  
 

The point of sabbatical for clergy is primarily spiritual, physical, mental and emotional refreshment, a matter of 

replenishing the well, as it were, so as to be ready, willing and able to continue the best possible service to God and the 

congregations we serve. The wardens and I invite your questions, concerns and comments. 
 

Barbara  
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Vestry Notes  

by  Stuart Hamilton  Co -Warden 

The June 20 vestry meeting started with some moments of silent reflection.  We then 

read a passage from C. Kirk Hadawayõs book, Behold I Do a New Thing:  Transforming 

Communities of Faith.  The passage suggested that the òproductó of the church is 

changed lives, so that what we do is relevant only in terms of the transformational effect it has on the people in our 

community.  As opposed to a traditional business, the churchõs purposes are not defined in specific, tangible terms, its 

outcome cannot be controlled and its evaluation and measurement cannot be directed at specific tangible results.  In the 

discussion that followed, there was a general agreement about the churchõs role in transforming lives, though some saw 

transformation not so much as changing what is inside of us, but revealing something that already exists.  Examples of 

transformative experiences included the ASP trips, Pilgrimage, Lenten reflections, centering prayer group, choir, outreach 

projects and many more.       

 

In the Rectorõs report, Barbara first addressed the annual parochial report, which is filed each year with the Diocese.  The 

report, which includes our December 31 financial statements, is a numerical summary of our activities for the year, including  

such items as the number of communicants, the number of baptisms and the number of funerals.  Barbara then updated us 

on the ongoing search for a new assistant rector.  Barbara has spoken with a number of potential candidates, but there is 

nothing concrete to report yet.  Barbara spoke next about her upcoming plans for sabbatical in 2012, which is discussed in 

more detail in her òFrom Our Rectoró report.  Finally, Barbara reported that Olan Mills has contacted us to update the 

church pictorial directory.  There is no cost to us for this, other than some organizational time.  For the first time, they wil l 

provide us with a password protected website link that allows us to view and update pictures on line.  We will be looking to 

have pictures taken in January.  

 

In the Wardensõ Report, I updated the group on the June 14th meeting of the Finance Committee.  Win Treese has done an 

outstanding job of pulling this committee together and tasking us with specific projects.  Most of the discussion on the 14 th 

was focused on stewardship (and, in particular, on how we will be able to achieve increasing ambitious objectives) and on 

fully launching and promoting efforts to build an endowment fund.  Nancy and Barbara then updated us on the status of the 

organ repair.  Barbara reported that the repairs had been finished that day, so that there will be music in the chapel once 

again, starting on June 26th.  Nancy reported that we will be able to file an insurance claim that is expected to cover the entire 

cost of the repair except for the $500 deductible.   

 

Nancy Kimble, who is the stewardship chair, then joined us for a spirited update on this yearõs program, which, among 

other things, highlighted the drawing talents of John McNeill.  Nancyõs committee includes John, Jay Holdman, Jonas 

Barciauskas, and Maggie Watson.  The committee is discussing better approaches for communicating about stewardship, 

including live and video -taped testimonials, brochures, òopen microphoneó sessions, and an emphasis on the importance of 

all three aspects of stewardship ð time, talent and treasure.   

 

In the business part of our meeting we discussed the extension of the lease for our tenants in the rectory and approved the 

minutes from the May meeting.  We did not take up any financial matters, as our treasurer is temporarily on the disabled 

list.  We all wish her well!!         

  

  

  Stuart  
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Wardenõs Words 

by  Nancy Morgan, Co -Warden 

At  our Vestry meeting this week Barbara prepared a 

time of reflection and devotion that has me still 

thinking about our corporate and individual journey at St. 

Elizabethõs.  òBless us from all places where you dwellò 

from Psalm 134 was read. 

 

We discussed our group journey at St. Elizabethõs and 

reflected on how we as a community are empowered by 

the Holy Spirit to change lives for the better.  For the most 

part the Vestry feels we are doing a pretty good job 

offering many programs that will reach the needs of the 

congregation.  We have a wonderful Catechesis program 

for children and a Youth Ministry that has a life of its own .  

There is a healing ministry which meets on Thursdays to 

pray for their needs as well as the needs of the 

congregation.  They offer a healing station at the altar 

every Sunday.  The commitment to Outreach this year  

under new leadership  is making great strides to 

incorporate the congregation in its mission.  There is a 

Tuesday evening group that meets for centering prayer 

and meditation.  I could go on and on about the many 

programs offered at St. Elizabethõs, we are blessed.  

 

Most of these programs would never have been started 

had it not been for the hard work of the congregation.  

Many of you have looked at gaps in Christian education, 

spiritual formation,  centering prayer, assistance with job 

search and networking , healing  ministry, outreach for the 

congregation, fellowship for the congregation, music 

ministry, (just to name a few) and have led us in newer 

and better directions.  

 

This year I have personally enjoyed a book group that was 

initiated last fall by Jim Newton.  Jim felt the need to read 

and discuss books containing themes of conflict, social 

injustice and spiritual journey. He was seeking to discuss 

them with others of faith.  This is one example of St. Eõs 

busy at work, supporting spiritual growth and living it 

authentically.   

 

This summer I challenge you to think about your journey 

and the journey of St. Elizabethõs.  Is there a gap or hole 

we are not filling in your spiritual life?  Perhaps you need 

a support group that has not been established at St. 

Elizabethõs. The Vestry invites you to share it with us.  It is 

our responsibility as a group to nourish one another and to 

offer programs that will help you to be òBLESSED IN THE 

PLACES YOU DWELLó. 

Nancy  

Safe Church Policy at St. Elizabethôs Church 
 

All volunteers working with infants, children, adolescents, and young adults are required to complete either an online or gro up Safe 

Church training certified by the Diocese of Massachusetts. In addition volunteers working with at risk adult parishioners are  also re-

quired to be trained and certified.   Online training is available, at no cost, to all volunteers at St. Elizabethõs. If you have not received a 

letter with the web address and your individual ID and password (or if you have misplaced your letter) please contact Peg Scarlata. 
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We are now enjoying those 'hazy, lazy, crazy days of summer . . .'  and starting to gear-up 

for the academic year ahead.  This season of refreshment and reflection is wonderful for 

thinking and planning the music and worship services in the months to come.   One of our 

goals is to increase the membership in the Adult Choir so that we may be able to use 

more of the great literature for mixed choirs.   If you have ever had thoughts of singing 

with us; please act on them and sign up or just come to our rehearsals to try out the joy of 

making music together for our common worship.   No audition required!  

 

Others may wish to help our music program by volunteering to help with the Youth 

Choir (chaperoning/vesting/preparing binders).   Our wonderful assistant, Maggie Watson, has continued to prepare 

the binders for the Youth Choir each week and I'm sure would welcome people to help copy and fill the music folders.   

Linda Trail has volunteered to be the Librarian for the Adult Choir and would also welcome help with maintaining, 

filing and cataloging the anthem library.  

  

We invite singers and instrumentalists to offer special music at the 10 o'clock service for the remainder of the summer 

season.  Please call or email Mary Sue (978.369.2363 or cvmswillie@comcast.net) to sign up for a specific Sunday.  You 

do not need to be a regular choir member or participant in our music program to offer your talents.   

 

Keep humming/whistling or singing your favorite hymns while you take pleasure in this lovely summer.  

 

Mary Sue  

Birthday Blessings to You!  

 

Steve Davies, Diana Goswami, Marion Amidon, Rudolf Baumgartner, 

Beth Santomenna, Jennifer Bott, Justin McLeod, Max Merhige, Sam 

Truex, Jack Milton, William Vesey, Marion Clark, Nancy Morgan, Will 

Lambert, Matthew Bailey, Derek Oram, Lain Rourke, John Kodera, Sara 

Smith, Larry Stewart, Dylan Brown, Christopher Wilkins, Stevie Spina, 

Karyn Grant, Juan Darias, Matthew Ray, Peggy Dawson, Sarah Duffy, 

Kevin Long, Samuel Varner, Diane Baumgartner, Craig Stafford, Jack 

Boyle,  Gretchen Meeks, Julia Torgerson, Kenneth Torgerson, Whitney 

Torgerson, Colleen Ciccarello,  Zoe Herel, Teri Grey, Eric Fishel, David 

Small, Rich Tinsley, Elizabeth Webb, Kevin Brown, Mateo Krebs, Taylor 

Brown, Keith Duffy, Bill Thornley, Alex Briasco -Stewart, Larry Jobson, 

Lisa Barnes, Samantha Briasco-Stewart, Kihm Sanders, Amanda Flem-

ing, George Comer, Zach Day, Alexander Kuta, Jim Hodder, Bonnie 

Brown, Sinjin Ledbetter, Linda Cass, Nathan Thornley, Jane Smith, Win 

Treese, Nina Treese, Tricia Griggs, Roy Johnson, Bob Ross, Erin 

Baumgartner, Lisa Kenney, Jeff Newton, Emily Perry, Billy Knaul, 

Tracy Davis, Mari Weldon, Lindsay Lucarelli, Elisabeth Day, Liam 

Huston,  Paula Woodman, Cecilia Tatem-Small, Caroline Davies, Caro-

line Dawson, Christine Robb, and Andrew Sugg  

mailto:cvmswillie@comcast.net
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Register NOW for the Parish Family Retreat August 26 -28 th  
 

Back by popular demand, we will offer a family retreat at the Barbara C. Harris Camp and Conference 

Center the last weekend of August. We will share the camp with St. Paul's Episcopal Church in Natick, so 

space is limited. 

  

Our retreat director will be the gifted Ms. Johnna Fredrickson, Director of Religious Education for the Church of St. John 

the Evangelist in Duxbury. Each morning and early afternoon of the retreat will offer a variety of activities, some all 

together and some divided by age groups such as retreat addresses just for adults, discussion and activities for teens, 

and games and learning opportunities for children at their own level. Beginning at 2:15 p.m., afternoons will be free for a 

variety of outdoor activities or naps, and evenings are spent together bonding with family and friends old and new with 

planned activities and time around a campfire with Sõmores. 

  

Three housing options are available: Single Family Cabin, Shared Cabin, and Lodge (sheets and towels are provided 

only in the Lodge). Prices include the program, 2 nights lodging and 6 meals. No matter the housing option, children 

under the age of three are free. Single Family Cabin is only an option for 4 or more people. Families of three or less can 

share a cabin with another family or opt for a lodge room (2 double beds with the availability of a roll -a-way).  

 

On- line registration is available now at www.regonline.com/parishfamilyretreat   

Price and registration information for program, 2 nights and 6 meals:  

Private Lodge Room (1 adult) $250/adult  

Double Lodge Room (2 adults)  $175/adult  $135/ youth  $75/child age 3-12 

Single family cabin (family of 4 or more)  $140/adult  $110/youth  $65/child age 3-12  

Shared family cabin (2 families/1 cabin)  $125/adult  $100 /youth  $55/child age 3-12 

Children aged 2 and under are free 
 

There are 8 lodge rooms and ten cabins available. If you register through the church office, that registration must include 

a check for the full amount payable to St. Elizabethõs (with family retreat in the memo line). If you register on-line, please 

mail a check to the church within 48 hours. Registration will close August 5 th.  Scholarship monies are available for those 

for whom the cost is prohibitive. Please be in touch with the Rector.  

 

Hope you can come! It will be a blast!  
 

http://www.bchcenter.org/index.html
http://www.bchcenter.org/index.html
http://www.regonline.com/parishfamilyretreat
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The Sunday on which we celebrated the 

Feast of Pentecost and on which we held 

the last Sunday School classes for the 

program year, we came together as a 

congregation following the 10 AM 

service for a picnic. Because of the rainy 

weather, the event was held in the 

parish hall, but the clouds did little to 

dampen the high spirits. With the expert 

hospitality of the Fellowship Committee 

along with delicious salads contributed 

by parishioners, we ate extremely well 

and had a great time talking and 

laughing together. From the youngest to 

the oldest (see adjacent photo of Vernon 

Clark holding one of the Acevedo 

twins) a great time was had by all.  

 

The piece de resistance was dessert. Thirteen or fourteen parishioners volunteered to make or purchase birthday cakes 

so that we had a cake for every month of the year. Since we celebrate the birthday of the church on Pentecost, and 

since we are the church, it was fitting to celebrate the birthdays of the entire congregation. The adjacent photograph 

shows a sampling of the 

beautiful and unique 

creations each cake 

represented. Thank you, 

thank you, thank you, to 

all those who supplied 

the cakes. They were 

delicious!!  

 

We will have another 

picnic on September 18 th 

to welcome everyone 

back from summer 

vaca t i on  and  t o 

celebrate the beginning 

of the church school 

year.  Mark your 

calendars! 

Pentecost Picnic a Rousing Success!  
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Left: pilgrims on service project painting 

a house 

Scenes from the  

2011 J2A Pilgrimage  

Camp Meeker, CA  

Watch for more to 

come ...  

Below: A first glance at San Francisco. 

Above: ropes course team building exercise              
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To donate any of these much needed items to the Salvation Army Miracle Kitchen in Framingham, please contact 

Stevie Spina (saspina@comcast.net) or Ruth Griesel (ruth.griesel@verizon.net) or bring the items to church in a well 

marked bag by 4 PM, Tuesday, August 9th.  Thank you! 
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First Day of Church Programs Cookout 

September 18 

 

Join us for our first day of church school cookout on September 18 following 

the 10:00 am service as we start the Church program year. Families and indi-

viduals are asked to provide either a salad or a dessert for four. Burgers, hot-

dogs and beverages will be provided. No food containing nuts please. The 

parish picnic is a wonderful opportunity for newcomers as well as long time 

members to meet fellow parishioners. This is a family event. Advanced sign -

up is not necessary and the activity does not involve any cost. 

CHURCH  SCHOOL  STARTS  

SEPTEMBER  18 
 

Your children are welcome to join church school programs anytime of 

the year. Church schools begin at 9:45 am. 

 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd (ages 3-10) is an approach to the 

religious formation of children. It is rooted in the Bible and the liturgy 

of the church, using the educational principles of Maria Montessori. 

More COGS information is available at the National Association of the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd. 

 

Journey to Adulthood (ages 11-17) is a youth ministry program of spiritual formation for 6th - 12th grades. St. Eliza-

beth's uses all three segments of the program. Rite-13 is a two-year program for 11-13 year-olds. J2A for 14-15 year-olds 

is also a two-year program. The third segment of the Journey to Adulthood program called Young Adults in the 

Church (YAC) is for 16-17 year olds. 

 

Church School Registration for Christian Education for Children Programs at Saint Elizabeth's is available online. 

Please use our online registration form to register your child(ren) for the church school programs.  

MENôS GROUPðTHIRD  SATURDAYS  BEGINNING  IN  SEPTEMBER  
 

The joint St. John and St. Elizabeth men's group have given all of us who attended a chance to talk 

about our faith journeys in a supportive setting. Breakfast will be provided, followed by an open 

discussion led by one (or two) of our members. Guests of our church members are welcome to 

attend. 

 

We will continue to meet on the third Saturday of each month, location alternating between the 

churches, so mark your calendar now to ensure you reserve the date and time. 

 

Please contact Jonas Barciauskas (978-440-8164 or jonas.barciauskas@bc.edu) or Walter Morgan (978-443-3501 or 

walter.morgan@fiserv.com) if you plan to attend so we can be prepared for the right number of attendees. 

mailto:jonas.barciauskas@bc.edu
mailto:walter.morgan@fiserv.com
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ST. E LIZABETH ôS EPISCOPAL  CHURCH   

CHURCH SCHOOL REGISTRATION  
2011 - 2012  

 

This will register your child(ren) in one of the church school programs at St. Elizabethõs. Please put the completed form in 
the COGS mailbox at church or fold this form and mail it to church.  

 

I.  Catechesis of the Good Shepherd : The atriums are based as follows:    

        ·    Transitional Atrium for age 3 (does not have to be toilet trained) 

        ·    Level I for ages 4-5 as of Oct. 1, 2011.  (must be toilet trained and able to separate comfortably from parent, 
 equivalent to Preschool through Kindergarten)  

 ·   Level II for ages 6-8 as of Oct. 1, 2011. (equivalent to 1st ð 3rd grades) 

        ·    Level III for ages 9-10 as of Oct. 1, 2011.  (equivalent to 4th ð 5th grades) 

II.  Rite 13: 6th & 7th grades 

III.  Journey to Adulthood :  8th & 9th grades 

IV.  Young Adults in Church:  10th ð 12th grades 

  
Date                                         

 

Family name  

 

Parentsõ names  

 

Primary email address to contact   

 

Address __________________________________________   Home phone  

 

Child #1  school grade õ11-õ12       date of birth   

 

Child #2  school grade õ11-õ12       date of birth   

 

Child #3  school grade õ11-õ12       date of birth   

 

Child #4  school grade õ11-õ12       date of birth   

 

What would you like us to know about your child so we can help him/her to feel comfortable in the  Atrium?(For 

example, how do you help him/her to join an activity, listen in a group, or reassure him/her when needed; any 

behavioral or learning gifts or needs?)  Please feel free to contact a catechist if you would prefer a conversation at any 

time. 

  

 

  

 

  

 

The success of our program depends upon your support and participation.  

We ask that each family participate at least once each semester (per child) in order to ensure the success of our programs. 

Volunteer sign -up sheets will be out in the fall. Assistance will be needed with weekly atrium sessions, materials and 

other needs. Suggested Donation: $50 per child or $100 per family per year. All children are welcome in our Church 

School programs regardless of the family's ability to make a donation.  

Guests and visitors are welcome at all times.   
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ST. E LIZABETH ôS EPISCOPAL  CHURCH   

ADULT CHOIR  REGISTRATION  

2011 - 2012  

 

Please put the completed form in the office mailbox at church, in the collection basket or mail it to the church.  

 

Date _____________________________________________  

 

Name _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address _____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Home Phone ____________________________ Cell Phone __________________________________________ 

 

Email address  _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Please  contact  Mary Sue Willie at cvmswillie@comcast.net or   (978)369-2363 to arrange a meeting to de-

termine voice part and assign vestments.  

 

NO EXPERIENCE REQUIRED!!!  

ST. E LIZABETH ôS EPISCOPAL  CHURCH   

YOUTH CHOIR  REGISTRATION  

2011 - 2012  
 

This will register your child(ren) in the Youth Choir at St. Elizabethõs. Please put the completed form in the office mailbox at church or 

hold this form and mail it to the church. 

 

Date                                         

 

Family name Parentsõ names   

  

Primary email address to contact     

 

Address ________________________________________ ________________   Home phone  
  

Child #1  school grade õ11-õ12       date of birth   

 

Child #2  school grade õ11-õ12       date of birth   

 

Child #3  school grade õ11-õ12       date of birth   

 

Child #4  school grade õ11-õ12       date of birth   

 

We ask that potential Youth Choir members be able to read and follow the service and music.  If you have any special requests or concerns 

about your childõs participation or if there is anything you would like us to be aware of, please indicate them here. 

    

 

    

 

The success of our program depends upon your support and participation. We ask that each family fill out volunteer sign-up sheets that will be 

out in the Fall. Assistance will be needed with weekly filling of choir folders and materials to be taken home for practice. 

mailto:cvmswillie@comcast.net


  

St. Elizabeth's Episcopal Church invites seekers to share the joys and challenges of a journey of faith.  
Following the teachings of Jesus Christ and guided by scripture, tradition, and reason, we proclaim by word 
and action the love of God.  We seek to serve and praise Christ in all people by celebrating the greatness of 
God's creation and all its creatures, helping those in need, and striving for justice and peace in all areas of our 
common life.  

The Rev. Barbara S. Williamson, Rector 

barbara_williamson@st-elizabeths.org 
 

Nancy Morgan & Stuart Hamilton, Co -Wardens 

wardens@st-elizabeths.org 
 

Mary Sue Willie,  Director of Music  

musicdirector@st-elizabeths.org 
 

Peg Scarlata, Parish Administrator 

office@st-elizabeths.org 
 

Submit articles to mantle@st-elizabeths.org 

One Morse Rd., Sudbury, MA 01776   978-443-6035 

www.st -elizabeths.org  

       
 

 

Submit articles, events, announcements, photos, suggestions 

for the Summer Mantle by midnight, August 23 rd to: 

mantle@st-elizabeths.org 

 

 

Mantle Editors Needed!  

No previous experience necessary 

On the job training available  

Send inquiries to mantle@st-elizabeths.org 

 

Donôt forget to check out our website, st-elizabeths.org, for 

the latest updates! 

http://www.st-elizabeths.org/index.shtml
mailto:mantle@st-elizabeths.org
mailto:mantle@st-elizabeths.org
http://st-elizabeths.org/index.shtml

